
ON OUR WATCH 
April 1, 1995 to March 31, 1996 

Your current Board of Directors and its Officers will be 
going "off watch" at the end of March. We feel that a 
number of interesting events occurred during our collective 
stewardship, but certain aspects of our starting objectives 
have yet to be achieved. 
Membership has increased by approximately seven percent, 
programming has reached a reasonable level of diversification, 
the conversion of print media historical information has a 
foothold in our computer "bank", we have gained new Associates 
and Affiliates and we have enhanced our public relations 
exposure via TV 6, the print media of Leisure World News, 
the Voice and the Orange County Register. That very necessary 
human element, "The Volunteers", that energizes the Society, 
has grown in numbers and capability. 
Like the question from the musical "South Pacific", "What 
Ain't we Got?" we ain't got new quarters yet! Because 
of many circumstances beyond our control a time lag remains 
before we can turn that first shovelful of earth for our new 
building. That day will come and, with current planning we, 
even now, are soliciting your support in the acquisition of 
equipment and furnishings for the "innards" of the new 
Leisure World Historical Society home. 
All of us have welcomed and appreciated the assistance and 
cooperation of the many Society members and hope that the 
'96-'97 crew will have "all hands on board" for that watch. 



DEVELOPMENT 
A. Members' 1996 Directory Society members have and are 
~ expressing their pleasure with the more artistically 

designed "Directory of Members, Associates and Affiliates 
for 1996". The bright yellow cover pages especially 
attract attention. 
The categories of membership support selected by individual 
members are more clearly delineated. Contributing members 
are denoted by (C) after the name while Life members are 
(L), Sustainers by (SU), Sponsoring members by (SP) and 
Patrons by the complete designation. 
A larger number of Leisure World clubs and other organi-
zations have become Associates of the Society--59, seven 
more than in 1995. Historical records of the organizations, 
retained in our archives, become increasingly important 
as time passes. 
Members have also remarked about the apparent growth in 
support by business and professional people outside Leisure 
World. The number of "Patrons", whose financial support 
of the Society has become most helpful, has increased to 
16, a record number for 1996. A total of 70 Affiliates 
in the various categories provides the membership an 
excellent reference list of people and organizations who 
support the Society. 

B. Society's New Headquarters Building Historically, the — new facility was to be planned as a "wrap-around" addition 
to the Leisure World Library. An architectural plan and 
concomitant renderings were prepared. A budget for 



building and furnishings was prepared. Subsequently the 
funding plan was stalled by adverse national and local 
economic issues. A task team was established to determine 
feasibility of proceeding without any large outside cash 
infusion. The new approach included a reduced cost require-
ment, utilization of the GRF Dorothy Siegel Fund and an 
outlay of funds from the Society's assets. The objective 
was considered practical and possible. The task team and 
pertinent GRF members have met and continue to meet to reach 
a point of mutual benefit to the Society and GRF. One 
specific economy was to use the same constructor for the 
new Administration Building and the Society's headquarters. 
The Society will furnish its area. GRF and the Society 
agreed to proceed with architectural work utilizing the 
Siegel Fund with PCM providing coordinating support with the 
Task team on requirements on cost/budget constraints. As 
of 2/23 the Administration Building project has been placed 
on hold for about 30 days while other location/budget 
alternatives are evaluated. The exact and end impact on the 
Historical Society project has yet to be determined. 

A. Gene Conser 
B. Alex Gunster 

PROGRAM 
The Society has had an active program year. In September 
we sponsored a lecture featuring Dr. Bob Feldman, Prof. 
Emeritus of Russian History at California State University, 
Fullerton. Dr. Feldman, having returned from one of his 
frequent trips to Russia, presented a fresh insight into the 
events occurring in that important part of the world. In 
November, Dr. Robert I. Pfeffer, Associate Prof, in Residence 
of Neurology at UC Irvine presented a program relating to 
"Alzheimer's Disease: Early Diagnosis, Research, and Social 
Implications". 
Three chartered bus trips were sponsored by the Society. 
These included the Ronald Reagan Library and Museum in July, 
the Richard Nixon Library and Museum in October and the 
historic Mission Inn in Riverside this February. All 
three trips were extremely popular and were "sell-outs". 
Other 1996 trips, lectures and events will be announced as 
they are finalized. 
The Program Committee is currently preparing for the 1996 
Annual Meeting and Dinner Dance to be held on Sunday, March24, 



ARCHIVES 
The conversion of the 30 something amount of scrapbooks of 
newspaper clippings delineating Leisure World history goes 
on apace. All the volunteers are doing a great job with a 
task that is most charitably described as tedious. Helen 
Clark has officially tendered her resignation as Historical 
Society Archivist, effective 3/31/96, and has recommended 
Marjorie Williams to don the Archivist mantle as of April 
1st. At the February 23rd meeting of the 'Society's Board 
of Directors, Helen's resignation was reluctantly accepted 
with many thanks for a job well done. The Board also 
accepted Helen's replacement recommendation. 

Harry R. Schwartz for Helen Clark 



COMPUTER SECTION 
The Computer Section has been busy bringing the mailing 
list up to date and continuing the placement of the files 
of Leisure World News clippings into the computer. Nell 
Fullerton and Bob Jackson are doing all the scanning because 
Bud Kerney and Pat Trestrail have been ill. Fran Lindberg 
is organizing the hard copy files and Alberta Montvydas is 
doing double duty by continuing the '96 clippings as well 
as xeroxing existing scrapbooks in preparation for scanning. 
We are now able to search clippings back to 1980 for any 
subject , phrase or combination thereof. If it is in our 
clippings we can find it for you. If you are interested 
in a demonstration call the Society's office at 597-4330 
for an appointment and we will respond. We are also exploring 
ways to afford Leisure World clubs a broader profile on the 
INTERNET LW Home Page IF there is interest and substantive 
value to the information. 

Foster Sampson 
Computer Section Chair 

LEISURE WORLDER OF THE MONTH (LWOM) PROGRAM 
For information to new members and for long time members as 
well, we present an overview of this program. The Society, 
through its anonymous Selection Committee, selects and 
honors resident/owners who have significantly benefitted 
Leisure World by their activities. Those selected are 
designated LWOM. Occasionally couples are honored, but 
usually only one person per month. 
The ceremony for this honor is a good-humored gathering 
at which accomplishments of the honoree(s) are related, 
providing joy for family, friends and others wishing to 
attend. The monthly schedule has been faithfully observed 
with only minor interruptions for the past 20 years. 
Neither criteria for LWOM selections nor identity of 
committee members are made public. To illustrate the nature 
of the criteria, however, it may be said that non-resident 
owners are ineligible. 
LWOM ceremonies are noted for bonhomie, enjoyment and 
pleasure and are one of the Society's most popular events. 

Harry R. Schwartz — for the Committee 



P 0 T P O U R R I P A G E 
X. Late Entry Members and Associates (not in '96 Directory) 

Jane C. Himmler 
5280 Pina 
Tel. No. 581-3409 

(C) 

Edith F. Ward 
173-Q Avenida Majorca 
Tel. No. 472-8404 

Alean G. Kingdon (C) 
3091-C Via Serena N. 
Tel. No. 454-1629 
Rose Weinstein 
707-F Avenida Majorca 
Tele No. 458-8676 

O.C. Society for Humanistic 
Judaism 

Mel Springer 
3161-D Alta Vista 
Tel. No. 581-6944 

College Club in Leisure 
World 

Virginia Halley 
2307-D Via Puerta 
Tel. No. 380-7443 

DOROTHY CIBULK 
IN MEMORIAM 
MARY HETZEL PAUL ZIMMERMAN 

II. C O N T R I B U T I O N S 
Building Fund 
Evelyn/Bill Shopp 

Nell Fullerton 
Pat/Charles McLaughlin 

Ross Cortese Commemorative Fund 
Mary Berg Sara Meckler 
David Raifaisen Ward Payne 

Claire Still 
Windy City Gang of Leisure World 

III VOLUNTEERS 
Computer 
Nell Fullerton 
Bob Jackson 
Bud Kerney 

Fran Lindberg 
Alberta Montvydas 

Adrian Pothus 
Patricia Trestrail 

IV-

£ John Bradley 
Eleanor Cooper 

Paisley 
Ed Estrin 
Jim Fox 

Irv Goldberg 



REMINDER [ • REMINDER1 I REMINDER i I 
PLEASE JOIN US FOR THE SOCIETY'S GALA DINNER AFFAIR 

Sunday, March 24, 1996 in Clubhouse 5 
This i s the Annual Celebration for  our members and friends  to spend 
an enjoyable evening together. 
During the evening, we wi l l be dancing to the music of  the "Old 
Smoothies" orchestra under the direction of  Frank Ray. 
The menu will include a choice of  Prime Rib or Salmon, catered 
by Jolanda. 
Reservation cutoff  date i s March 15. I f  you wish to reserve a 
table of  eight (3) please so l i s t on the coupon below the names 
of  a l l who wil l be at your table. Should friends  wish to be at 
the same table, they each must indicate this on their reservations 
as well so that the Reservation Hostess can seat you accordingly. 
Please mail your reservation by March 15, indicating your entree 

preference. 
DATE: Sunday, March 24, 1996 
TIME: 6:00 PM -6:45 PM Social (no host bar) 
PLACE: Clubhouse 5 - Black Tie optional 
PRICE: $20.00 per person 
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